Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting June 20, 1977 Richard O. Schacht öpened the meeting with Emery S. Doane present.

Robert Flanders, Moderator spoke to the Selectmen about the format for the hearing, petitioned for by Theodore Hardwick, which will be held Wednesday June 22, 1977 at the Little Town Hall at 7:30 P. M.

Eric Tenney arrived and presided over the meeting for the rest of the evening

Alan Kiblin, representing the North Branch Well Association met with the Selectmen to discuss the assessment for the Well. The Selectmen adjusted the assessment as the Well Association was assessed for the whole lot wind only the Well and a small right of way had been deeded to them.

Merle Aborn discussed Surplus Equipment with the Selectmen and the method he will use to deliver it to Antrim. Eric suggested that Emery be in charge of Surplus Equipment and it was so moved and approved.

The Brimestone Corner Road was discussed and the discussion was tabled until the people who are seeking service on this road meet with the Selectmen next Monday night.

Sue Craig, Parks and Recreation met with the Selectmen to give her report since the Beach will be opening next Saturday morning June 25, 1977.

Mrs. Craig also submitted Chief Craig's reports for the last week, as the chief did not know whether or not he could get in tonight.

The Selectmen discussed and approved a driveway ordinance in form. There will be more discussion after the Planning Board Meeting this week.

The Selectmen approved the recommendation of a light at the Dodge City Parking Lot on Main Street made by Chief Craig, and also recommended stop signs at the both ends of Jameson Avenue, Highland and Summer, Highland and Pleasant, School and West, High and Pleasant, and Buttercup Lane and Route 31. There was also some discussion about street signs.